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Dear Trade Partner, 

 

Etihad Airways has suspended transit travel through Abu Dhabi International 

Airport, effective from 22:00 (UAE local time) on Monday, March 23. 

 

If your guest is booked on a connecting flight via Abu Dhabi to anywhere else on 

our network, they will not be able to travel. 

 

Only the following guests will be allowed entry into Abu Dhabi:  

• UAE citizens and immediate family members  

• Diplomatic passport holders with UAE-API clearance  

• Domestic helpers of UAE Nationals with UAE-API clearance 

Please advise all other guests not to make their way to the airport. 

 

Please visit etihadhub.com to understand your rebooking options. We regret any 

inconvenience this may cause. 
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